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Amendment request and 
brief reminder 
of what ImageTrend provides

 The request before the Council is to approve a change order to a contract previously 
authorized on June 20, 2023, which pertains to ImageTrend. 

 The request includes updates to improve HIPAA compliance by adding single sign on 
for users, IP address restrictions, and additional hospital connections.

 ImageTrend is the records management software used by the fire department to 
maintain various department records, including fire reports, patient care reports, 
fire inspections, and more.

 Additionally, ImageTrend currently provides the departments daily staffing 
software

 The Public Safety CAD (Computer Aided Dispatch) system is seamlessly connected 
with ImageTrend to facilitate the transfer of data and records pertaining to 
emergency calls for service.

 The fire department started using ImageTrend in 2017 for patient care records, and 
in 2019 expanded its use to include fire records. The software was initially 
purchased through a master contract managed by Medstar.

 Due to the City's transition away from Medstar services, there is a need to establish 
an independent contract directly with ImageTrend for this software service.

 In addition, the fire department requires a hospital and billing interface to transmit 
patient care records, which is essential for EMS transport services.

 The cost of this service has been included in the annual operating budget and will 
continue to be funded accordingly.
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FD Records 
Management
•Fire Reports

•Electronic Patient Care Reports - (EPCR)

•Quality Assurance Quality Improvement (QAQI)

•Fire Inspections

•Fire Investigations

• Inventory

•Daily Equipment Checklist

•Report Writer / Data

•CAD interface

•Hospital Interface

•Billing Interface
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Amendment Request 
To enhance the security of sensitive protected health information in compliance with 
HIPAA recommendations, IT has suggested the following additions:

Single Microsoft Azure Active Directory SSO: This addition will ensure consistent 
password protection for all system users and facilitate easy removal of user access when 
required. It streamlines this function, particularly when an employee leaves the city.

IP Address Restriction: Implementing this measure will restrict program access to 
approved devices within the city network only. This helps safeguard the system from 
unauthorized access.

In addition to these security enhancements, there is also a need to incorporate additional 
hospital connections.

The financial implications are as follows:

June 20th Council Approved the current contract for (36-month): $140,014.00

Requested Amendment increases the contract by: $26,528

New amended contract request for: $166,542
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Council Action Requested
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Approve

• Staff recommends approval of an amendment to The 
ImageTrend Contract # CSO5135-06-2023 to increase contract 
by $26,528 for a total amount not to exceed $166,542 over 36 
months



Questions
Comments
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